PROVINCIAL GRAND LODGE
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From:     Provincial Grand Secretary: Hugh Oram
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HO/ 15 - June
Dear Bro Secretary,  
Information for Lodge Secretaries

Adelphi 2
The existing Grand Lodge database Adelphi will cease to be available from 1700hrs on 28th July 2015, the information on the system will be transferred to Adelphi 2 over the following weekend, but there will only be limited access to the new database until 20th August 2015.  This will mean that we may not be able to answer queries and provide membership information.
FIRST RISING
RW Bro Iain Ross Bryce
It is with much regret that Grand Lodge announced the death of Iain Ross Bryce, TD, DL, Deputy Grand Master 1991 to 2004 (and Second Grand Principal 1991 to 2005) on 30th June 2015.  He was 79 years old.

Central Charities
Attached is a letter from Richard M Hone, President of the Grand Charity, which Brethren should be made aware of.

SECOND RISING
Annual Meeting of Provincial Grand Lodge
Brethren attending the above meeting on 23rd September 2015 should be aware of the following arrangements.

Grand Officers must inform the Provincial Secretary by 14th September 2015 if they wish to enter the meeting in the Grand Officer’s Procession and they should be ready, in the Grand Officer’s Robing Room, to do so by 1430hrs.
Worshipful Masters who are attending, should where possible, attend the rehearsal for their procession at 1330hrs, their procession will follow that of the Grand Officers.  Masters should assemble by the Hall Stone Memorial at the head of the stairs from the Tower Entrance at 1430hrs.
Wardens attending the meeting do not enter in procession but should go directly to the seats allocated in the lower level of the Grand Temple.
Brethren who have not booked to dine and wish to do so, should complete the Dining Application asap (available on the website www.pglherts.org under Province/Downloads) 
Craft Golf Day

Attached is the entry form for the Craft Golf Day to be held on Friday 4th September at Redbourn Golf Club.
THIRD RISING
Watford Beer Festival
Please see the attached poster for a fund raising event which is being held at Halsey Hall Watford over the weekend of 7/8/9th August, profits to the 2019 Festival for the Royal Masonic Trust for Girls and Boys.  I am aware that there are a couple of spelling mistakes on the poster.
Sincerely and fraternally

Hugh Oram
Distribution:  Lodge Secretaries:

cc:

Provincial Grand Master, Deputy Provincial Grand Master, Assistant Provincial Grand Masters, Provincial Senior Grand Warden, Provincial Junior Grand Warden, Provincial Grand Director of Ceremonies, Provincial Grand Almoner, Provincial Grand Charity Steward.
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